
Rotary’s Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
1.) Is it the TRUTH?  2.) Is it FAIR to all concerned?  3.) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?  4.) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

Salsalito Cantina Mexican Restaurant, 14535 Nacogdoches Road, San Antonio, TX 78247 
Social at 5:30 p.m.  Meeting from 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

Zoom Meeting ID:  846 0937 6016 

 
At the start of tonight our Happy Bucks 
pot is up to $1,107.  That means if your 
ticket is drawn and you draw the Joker, 
you are going to be going home with at 
least $553.50.   

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
Dennis Heath’s wife, Mary, will be celebrating her 
birthday on April 25th.  Happy Birthday, Mary. 
 

Bob and Celeste Barron will be celebrating their wedding 
anniversary on May 1st.  Happy Anniversary Bob and 
Celeste. 
 

And finally one special birthday to share.  On April 19, 1868, Paul Harris, 
the founder of Rotary was born. 

The District 5840 Raffle benefitting The 
Rotary Foundation will take place on 
Saturday, May 20, 2023.  Club president 
Debbie Degollado will pass out the tickets 
this evening at our meeting.  The dollar 
amount of the tickets you sell will go towards your Paul Harris.  The 
prizes for this year’s raffle is a $1,000 VISA Debit Card awarded to 
each of the seven (7) tickets drawn. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
 

May 2nd Linda Porter, 
  Therapy Animals of San Antonio 
 

May 16th Jeremy Sneed, 
  San Antonio Missions Baseball 
 

June 6th Analyn Jimenez 
  Fraud Prevention 

April 18, 2023 
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As People of Action, Rotarians have 
been shaping the conversation on the 
environment for years.  The first Earth 
Day was held on April 22, 1970, 
launching a wave of action to protect our 
environment, including the passage of 
landmark environmental laws in the 
United States. Other countries soon 
followed suit. Every year since, the day 
has been set aside to focus on mobilizing for action to protect our 
planet. 
 

As people of action, Rotarians have been shaping the conversation on 
the environment for years, from addressing climate change that 
threatens entire food systems to fighting pollution that clogs our air 
and water. Rotarians are well-suited for the challenge. They use their 
connections to find creative solutions and take action to safeguard our 
vital resources.  
 

The Environmental Sustainability Rotary Action Group (ESRAG) 
assists Rotary clubs, districts and multi-districts in building awareness, 
inspiring action, and planning service projects that focus on 
environmental sustainability, awareness of climate change, and 
actions to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. 

Madison Interact Club Serving the Community 
 

With Earth Day 2023 right around the 
corner, this would be a great time to 
share with everyone all the great 
service projects that the Madison 
Interact Club has participated in.  On 
March 4, 2023, the Interact club members participated in Rotary 
Day SA  by helping to clean up McAllister Park.   
 

Just this school year alone, the Madison Interact Club has 
participated in 46 events, including Habitat for Humanity, 
Morgan’s Wonderland More Delightful than Frightful event, San 
Antonio Diaper Bank, San Antonio Food Bank, Mission San 
Juan Farm, Rotary Day SA, and Sleep in Heavenly Peace just 
to name a few.  The San Antonio Northeast Rotary Club is very 
proud of all the great things that these high school students 
have done for our community.    

Our speaker this evening is Christopher 
Rodriguez, Executive and Artistic Director of 
the Wonder Theatre at Woodlawn Theater.  
Woodlawn Theatre officially changed its name 
to Wonder Theatre in January 2023. The 
organization will continue to produce musical 
shows at its current Deco District location on 
Fredericksburg Rd., while renovations take 
place at the Wonderland of the Americas. . 
 

The decision was made so the theatre may 
continue to provide entertaining musical 
theatre productions while their future space 
undergoes renovations.  Christopher said that he is eager to get 
into the new space but all good things take time.  He said that he 
is happy to be in the Deco District for a few more months as this 
will ensure there is no interruption of our programming for our 
community. 
 

Christopher has been an active member of the San Antonio 
theatre community for the last 25 years. He worked at the 
Playhouse as the Youth Program Director/Box Office Manager 
for nine years. Rodriguez has worked as a contract 
choreographer for local high school drama and choir programs 
for the past 20 years. In 2012, he was hired by the founders of 
the Woodlawn Theatre as the Youth Program Director and as the 
theatre’s Resident Choreographer. In 2015, Rodriguez was 
promoted to Artistic Director, and then again promoted in 2016 to 
his current position. Favorite direction and choreography credits 
include Altar Boyz, Beehive, A Chorus Line, Xanadu, Young 
Frankenstein, Smokey Joe's Café, West Side Story, and Evita.  



 
Our speaker on April 4th was Raven Mirabeau.  Raven is a member of the San 
Antonio Pearl Rotary Club.  Raven gave us a presentation on Professional 
Communication.  Raven explained to us that we must understand the necessity for 
effective communication,  and the role it plays in shaping leadership styles, while 
building working relationships. 

 
After his presentation, club president Debbie Degollado presented Raven a 
Certificate of Appreciation for his presentation to our club.  The San Antonio 
Northeast Rotary Club makes a donation to the Madison High School Interact Club 
Food Pantry in all of our guests speakers names.  Thank you, Raven. 

Each club that earns all 12 points will receive a club banner that can be 
used at community events.  The clubs that earn at least 8 points will be 
entered into a drawing for a club banner.  The remaining club at this point 
level will receive $50 to use towards printing costs for membership 
brochures, information cards, etc.  Clubs that earn at least 4 points will also 
be entered into a drawing for a club banner.   

The 35th Annual Alamo Heights Night, presented by the Alamo Heights Rotary Club, takes place this 
Friday, April 21st, at The University of the Incarnate Word, 4301 Broadway, San Antonio, TX  78209.  
Entry gates open at 5:30 p.m. and the fun will last until 11:30 p.m.   Admission is $20 for adults, $5 ages 
12-17 and students with school ID.  CHILDREN UNDER 12 AND ACTIVE DUTY & RESERVE 
MILITARY FREE 
 

There is no patron parking on the campus north of Hildebrand. Limited free parking is available on the 
campus grounds South of Hildebrand and free shuttle service and free parking is available at all Park 
and Ride locations.  CLICK HERE to view a map with parking and park and ride information. 
 

Alamo Heights Night is a safe, fun, family friendly, outdoor block party with great food, drink, 
entertainment, games and rides for the entire San Antonio community.   
 

From its modest beginnings in 1987, the event known as Alamo Heights Night® has developed into one of 
the most popular and highly respected events in the Fiesta City of San Antonio. Alamo Heights Night® 
became an Official Fiesta® San Antonio Event for the first time in 2014.   

For more information, check out the Alamo Heights Night website at:  https://alamoheightsnight.org/event-details/faqs/ 

Rotary Night at Missions Baseball 
 

Come on out to watch the San Antonio Missions, aka the Flying Chanclas de San Antonio, 
play the Corpus Christi Hooks on the Fiesta Deck on Thursday, May 11th at Wolff Stadium, 
5757 US-90 W, San Antonio, TX 78227.  Cost is $25 per person.  Children under 12 are free.  
The San Antonio Missions Fiesta Deck is an all-inclusive, private, multi-level deck. It includes 
an ALL-YOU-CAN-EAT meal that includes hamburgers, hot dogs, beef and chicken fajitas, 
and nacho bar. Plus, snack on popcorn, cookies, and chips and salsa throughout the game while 
washing it down with refreshing Coca-Cola products or ICE COLD BEER!! (Food is available 
from 6-9 or until the 7th inning, whichever comes first.)   Deadline to sign up is May 8.  You 
will be billed for your tickets.  E-tickets will be emailed to you before the game. 
 

Click here to sign up:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YNTXL7J 

Message from District Governor Dwayne Hopkins 
 

I am so excited to announce the location of the 2023 
Rotary District 5840 Conference. The Conference will be 
at the UTSA Sports Complex in San Antonio on May 6, 
2023.  Please go to the district page and sign up. This 
one-day event is designed for everyone in the district and 
will only cost $50 with lunch. Come out and wear your 
favorite professional football shirt / jersey and have fun.  
Club leadership training will be provided for President 
Elect, Secretary, Treasurer, and other key positions. We 
will also announce the Club of the Year, Rotarian of the 
Year and other top awards at this event. Clearly, this is an 
all-attend district event. Come on out, wear your favorite 
professional football shirt/jersey and have fun. We will 
start at 9:00 a.m. and be finished by 5:00 p.m. 

 

The official podcast of Rotary magazine, with stories from the 
magazine and Rotary Voices blog.  Go to  

https://pod.link/rotary for the Rotary Voices Podcast 

https://alamoheightsnight.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/AHN-2023-map-2.pdf
https://alamoheightsnight.org/event-details/faqs/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YNTXL7J
https://pod.link/rotary

